
Town Board Minutes – April 9, 2024 

At 7:04 p.m., Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the 

Town of Carlton.  Present were:  Councilman Charles Ricci, Councilman Brian McCue, Councilman Jeff Gifaldi, 

Supervisor Gayle Ashberry.  Councilman Dana Woolston was absent. 

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance, the minutes from March 12, 2024 were approved by Councilman 

Jeffrey Gifaldi, seconded by Councilman Charles Ricci and carried. 

Laura Bentley as new member of Planning Board was approved by Councilman Ricci and seconded by 

Councilman McCue. 

Request by Lisa Ames, Town Assessor, seeking approval for working one day in office and other day at home and 

taking meetings by appointment was approved by Councilman McCue, seconded by Councilman Gifaldi and 

carried. 

Supervisor Reports for months of December 2023 – March 2024 as follows: 

➢ December 2023 – Approved by Councilman Gifaldi, seconded by Councilman  McCue 

➢ January 2024 - Approved by Councilman McCue, seconded by Councilman  Ricci 

➢ February 2024 - Approved by Councilman Gifaldi, seconded by Councilman  McCue 

➢ March 2024 – No approval yet due to Supervisor Ashbery questioning some figures 

Town Clerk Report presented by Debbie Yockel was approved by Councilman Gifaldi and seconded by 

Councilman McCue  

A motion by Councilman McCue was made to approve Code/Zoning report, seconded by Councilman Gifaldi. 

A motion by Councilman Gifaldi was made to approve Town Justice report and was seconded by Councilman 

Ricci. 

Highway Superintendent Kurt VanWycke reported that dressing up of dirt roads is underway.  All crew has 

completed required training for the year.   

A motion by Councilman Gifaldi to approve the March vouchers to be paid, seconded by Councilman Ricci. 

Atty. Doug Heath reported that easements are completed and ready for signature from Supervisor Ashbery.  He 

has paperwork for Redi project and is scheduling a meeting with the engineer. 

Motion to adjourn at 7:15 p.m. was made by Councilman Woolston, seconded by Councilman McCue and 

carried. 

Respectfully submitted by Debbie Yockel, Town Clerk 

 


